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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-112
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: February 27, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS, TEU, F
Date of Analysis: March 1, 2018
Type of Action: Appropriation; fiscal year carry-over; authorizing execution of interlocal agreement; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates contribution of $6,216 from the City of Atlantic Beach and $1,036 from the City of Neptune Beach to the City’s NPDES Permit Services – Beaches Account to provide funding for enhanced monitoring and assessment of water quality for the three cities of Atlantic Beach, Neptune Beach, and Jacksonville. It authorizes execution of an interlocal agreement among the three cities for the additional monitoring and assessment activity and designates the Neighborhoods Department as the City’s oversight agency.
Background Information: Atlantic Beach, Neptune Beach, and Jacksonville are co-permittees under the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit system. For several decades, Jacksonville’s Environmental Quality Division (EQD) has monitored water quality countywide, providing historical support for the beaches meeting former NPDES permit requirements. A new Basin Management Action Plan for the area was submitted to the Florida Department of Environmental Protection in September 2017. The new monitoring plan contains additional monitoring and analyses not included previously in the EQD annual program. The two beaches communities each have agreed to fund the additional costs of water quality monitoring by entering into an Interlocal Agreement with Jacksonville.
Policy Impact Area: Environmental protection
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $7,252 in contributions from Atlantic Beach and Neptune Beach to the Environmental Quality Division.
Analyst: Clements
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